Town Of Truro
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Energy Committee Minutes

February 8, 2021

A meeting of the Energy Committee was held on February 8, 2021, convened at 4:30p
via GoToMeeting. Attending from the Energy Committee were Brian Boyle (Chair),
Mark Farber, Bob Higgins-Steele, Nancy Medoff, James Nash, and Todd Schwebel,

being all of the Committee.
Minutes of the prior meeting were not available.

Town Projects. Bob reported that Rise Engineering is doing a study of air infiltration at
the Truro Central School. The study will be fully fanded by Cape Light Compact. Jarrod
is looking into funding for other projects as well.

CVEC. Mark has not yet completed a draft proposal to the Select Board for joining
CVEC.

Solar Net Metering Credits. We have not received the updated proposal from CVEC
for selling our excess credits. Mark will contact CVEC about it. Bob will contact the
Wellfleet Energy Committee to see if their contract provides any guidance for our
process.

Net Zero and Passive House. Todd reported on a prospective net zero manufactured
home being considered in Truro. The Committee had a lengthy discussion of this project
and how it might be used as a model for others in Truro.

Walsh Property. The Committee has reviewed a draft memo to the Select Board
requesting the appointment of a liaison to the Walsh Property Community Planning
Committee. Brian will complete and submit the memo.

Solar on the Landfill. The Committee briefly discussed what next steps should be taken
to pursue solar on the landfill now that it has received certified closure.

Public Comment. No members of the public were present.

The next meeting will be held on March 8, 2021, 4:30p. The meeting was adjourned at
5:40p.
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